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The Regional Water Quality Control Board
(Regional Board) approved Shell’s new
configuration of clusters of homes for the
Cleanup. This reconfiguration has many
benefits for Carousel Tract residents; it will
further improve safety and efficiency for the
remainder of the project.

Residents who are immediately impacted by
this reorganization in Cluster 5 and in
adjacent homes have already been contacted
about the change.

The Regional Board will host Community
Meetings to address your questions and
concerns regarding this reconfiguration.
Please check your mailbox for an invitation
coming soon.

So far, remedial construction work has been
completed in Cluster 1 (nine properties) and
Cluster 2 (ten properties). Work is currently
underway in Cluster 3, which consists of 11
properties. Work on Cluster 3 is expected to
be complete by late June 2017.

The ten residences in Cluster 4 moved out
during the week of April 248h and the sound
walls went up. The most notable impact to
the neighborhood is the closure of 247th

Street between Panama Avenue and Ravenna
Avenue. This measure provides an added
level of safety for the residents.
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Carousel Tract
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If you have any questions or concerns, contact the Regional Board:
Dr. Teklewold Ayalew, Regional Board Project Manager • (213) 576-6739 • Teklewotd.Ayalew@waterboards.ca.gov
Susana Lagudis, Regional Board Public Participation • (213) 576-6694 • susana.lagudis@waterboardsca.gov

You may also call the Shell Hotline at (310) 857-2335. Or drop by 2462$ Marbella Ave. which is staffed by
Shell’s representatives Monday-Friday, 8-4 p.m.

Project related documents are available for public review at the following link:
www.waterboards.ca.ovlosanelesKastindex,shtml

California Water Services (Cal Water) Update
As Shell performs soil remediation work in the Carousel Tract neighborhood, Cal Water will continue to
move and replace its water supply mains in the area. As part of the second and final phase of this project,
Cal Water crews will install about 5,500 feet of new 8-inch water main, and move meter boxes and fire
hydrants from customers’ front yards to the sidewalk. This phase of the project is expected to take
approximately 12 weeks.

Prior to starting the second phase of work, Cal Water will hand-deliver notices to residents in the area with
updates. This information will also be shared with the Carousel Community Outreach Committee and the
City of Carson. For updates, please visit www.calwater.com/carsonproject

Cleanup Activities Sequence
Cleanup activities may be subject to change

Your health and safety are top priorities. Please observe all traffic and “No Parking” signs for your safety and the
safety of your neighbors. Thank you far your patience and cooperation.
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